LITTLE HULTON AND WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE
15th August, 2002
PRESENT:
Councillors V. Burgoyne, Devine, Fernandez, Payne, Pennington, 



Smyth and Witkowski


A. Taylor - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator
T. McDonald - Community and Social Services

K. Clare - Corporate Services



ACTION



1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Devine be elected as Chairman.

Councillor Devine - in the Chair


2.
ELECTION OF YOUTH MEMBER
RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Witkowski be elected as Youth Member.


3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Judge and Wordsworth.


4.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 13th June, 2002, were agreed as a correct record.


5.
MATTERS ARISING
· Minute 7 - Walkden Town Centre
Councillor Burgoyne reported on a meeting she had held with Farida Ahmed, the Eccles Town Centre Manager to discuss her role in the development of Walkden Town Centre, which was to generate interest within the business community and to look to addressing issues which they may have.

· Minute 6 - Crime and Disorder
That an agenda item on Crime and Disorder appear on all future Community Committee agenda.


A. Taylor

6.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MINUTES
In response to a comment from Councillor Burgoyne that Elected Members did not receive and agenda and reports for the meeting of the Community Committee held on 29th July, Keith Clare apologised and indicated that whilst he could not give an assurance that it would never happen again undertook to make every effort to try and ensure that Members did receive their papers for meetings.

In response to questions concerning a nominated Committee Services Officer for the SDA following the resignation of Liz Titley, Keith indicated that it was not possible to fill the vacancy at the present time due to the ongoing review of Democratic Services.  He commented that the review was, amongst other things, looking at the type of meetings currently serviced and that in the future meetings such as Political Executives and Budget Committees may not be serviced by Committee Services.

Members expressed concerns at the possibility and that without adequate 'clerking' facilities the importance of the meetings was lessened.

Tom McDonald together with Members were concerned that without Committee Services the additional burden would fall on the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator who was already under pressure.  

AGREED: THAT Councillor Merry to be invited to next informal meeting at the Civic Centre to discuss the matter.

· Minute 23(a) Youth
Contact numbers of the Youth officers to be supplied to Elected Members.

· Minute 23(v) Sure Start

Councillor Smyth reported that (a) the successful Sure Start bid was to be run by Spurgeons and (b) Angie Taylor had been requested to arrange a meeting involving all interested 

groups to try and make up the number of 1400 required to participate in the initiative.
Councillor Fernandez felt that there was enough children within Little Hulton to meet the 1400 without going outside the ward boundary. 

Councillor Burgoyne commented that the numbers of children in Little Hulton could well increase in two years time as a result of the Boundary Review currently being undertaken.  Angie reported that she was proposing to arrange an open day to raise peoples awareness of the initiative.

In response to a question from Councillor Smyth, on how the bid would tie in with the Childrens Resource Centre, Angie indicated that there would be a need for joint working.

Tom McDonald reported that he had chaired the meeting when the different Sure Start bidders had made their presentations and that whilst the P.C.T. would still be the accountable body, Spurgeons would add another dimension to the City.

· Minute 23(iv) Task Groups
This date had now changed to 18th September, 2002.

· Minute 23(vii) NHS LIFT Project
Councillor Burgoyne commented that the LIFT Project was being driven by the NHS but would have a lot of community involvement, however, proposed rental costs did appear to be excessive in the region of £200k per annum.

Councillor Pennington indicated that the Congregational Church Hall side of Bolton Road was now being looked at as a possible location for the LIFT Project.


Councillor Devine

A. Taylor

A. Taylor



7.
BAND STAND PARR FOLD PARK
It was reported that £5K had been earmarked for refurbishment of the Bank Stand in Parr Fold Park.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Environmental Services be requested to do an options appraisal on the Band Stand for the next meeting of this Group.



(2) THAT Councillor Witkowski pursue the "Friends of Parr Fold Park".


A. Taylor Environmental Services

Councillor Witkowski



8.
DRAFT AGENDA – COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
· Community Action Plan.

· Community Issues.

* Youth.

* General.

* Friends of Parr Fold Park.

· Burglary Reduction.

· Salford Opportunities Centre.

· Employment and Regeneration Partnership Update.

· Jabba Events - Feedback.

· Crime and Disorder Update.

· Budget Report.

Councillor Pennington commented that he was not happy at the amount of paper that was handed out at meetings of the Community Committee.  This should be kept to a minimum and handed out at the start of the meeting not part way through.

Members to be reminded to bring with them to the meeting their copy of the Action Plan.

Pro formas to be sent to all Community Committee members prior to next meeting of the Committee seeking nominations to Task Groups.

Angie reported that at present it was only possible to service one Task Group.

Tom McDonald in focusing on the Community Action Plan wondered if its themes were being supported by the right people and he agreed to report back on ways in which this aspect could be improved.  He further went on to report that he had heard that a decision had been taken earlier in the year that there should no longer be link officer meetings.  This issue to be discussed with Councillor Merry.

Officer names to be added against points in the Action Plan.
A. Taylor

A. Taylor

A. Taylor

T. McDonald

Councillor Devine

A. Taylor



9.
MEETING WITH DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION

AND LEISURE
This meeting had been postponed
A. Taylor



10.
CRIME AND DISORDER POLITICAL EXECUTIVE'S ROLE
Note from Councillor Lancaster submitted on issues that Political Executive should be doing/considering, most of which was already being done by the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator.
A. Taylor



11.

12.

13.

14.
ASHTON FIELDS

Defer to next meeting.

COMMUNITY USE OF SCHOOLS

Tom McDonald reported that he had requested information from Education and Leisure on the budget for the community use of schools so that the money could be transferred to Community Committees. If the present situation were allowed to continue then the Little Hulton / Walkden area would be overspent by the end of the year.

Concerns were expressed at the funding of the 200 hours at Walkden High School and clarity was sought on what made up the 200 hours.

AGREED: THAT Tom McDonald investigate and report back at the next meeting of this Group

Councillor Devine indicated that Councillors Mann and Merry were to discuss the criteria for determining budgets.

Tom went on to report that the current Head Teacher of Harrop Fold was not happy with community use of his school unless he received at least £10 per hour

In response to a question from Councillor Pennington , Angie reported that the One Stop Shop was funded by ERDF monies and that an exit strategy would be required for when the funding finished.

BUDGET SUB- COMMITTEE

AGREED: THAT the membership remain the same as last year.

COMMUNITY CONFERENCE

AGREED: (1) THAT arrangements be made for a Community Conference to be held in the autumn on similar lines to those held previously.

                  (2) THAT  Farida Ahmed be only allowed to hold a workshop at the event if there is political involvement in the arrangements.


M. Arnold

T.McDonald

T. McDonald

Councillor Devine

A.Taylor

A.Taylor

A.Taylor
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